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RESOLUTION
DIRECTING TH E APPROPRIATE SENATE COM M ITI EE TO CONDUCT 

AN INQUIRY, IN AID OF LEGISLATION, ON T H E  EM ERGING TREND OF 
REQUIRING AN ADDITIONAL FEE FO R PA PER BILLING W H IC H  IS 

BEING IM POSED BY SEVERAL PRIVATE SERVICE PROVIDERS, AND 
T H E  ENERGY REGULATORY COM M ISSION

WHEREAS, Article XVI, Section 9 of the Constitution states that “[t]he State 
shall protect consumers from trade malpractices and from substandard hazardous 
products”;

WHEREAS, Article II of Republic Act No. 7394, otherwise known as the 
Consumer Act of the Philippines, declares that, “[i]t is the policy of the state to protect 
the interests of the consumer, promote his general welfare and to establish standards 
of conduct for business and industry”;

WHEREAS, the same outlines the States’ objectives to achieve the following 
objectives namely, (b) protection against deceptive, unfair, and unconscionable sales, 
acts and practices, (c) provision of information and education to facilitate sound choice 
and the proper exercise of rights by the consumer, and (d) provision of adequate rights 
and means of redress;

WHEREAS, according to Section 4, Resolution No. 08, Series of 2017 of the 
Energy Regulatory Commission (ERC), “[djistribution utilities shall adopt their own 
rules and procedures on electronic billing and communications, provided that these 
do not contravene the provisions of these rules and regulations and other regulations”;

WHEREAS, Article II, Section 10 of the same states that customers who are 
currently enrolled to receiving their bills electronically “...have the option to revert 
back to receiving paper bills and communications, subject to prior notice to, and 
procedures set by the concerned distribution utility.”;

WHEREAS, in an ABS-CBN news video report aired last 18 September 2017, it 
was reported that customers who chose to be billed in the traditional way are required






